Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting held on : Sunday 16th August 2015
1. Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1232
2. Members present:- .There were 12 members present.
3. Apologise:-Were received from R.Frankish, D.Busssey, A.Jeffrey, A.Jupp, A.Last.
4.Obituaries:-A copy of the last months obituaries was passed round for all to read. A minutes silence was observed and our prayer said. Amen.
5. Minutes from the previous meeting:- Minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record.
6. Matters arising:- There were no matters arising.
7. Chairman's report:-a) The Chairman reported that the next Blue Plaque ceremony for Lt Cdr E.C. Boyle.V.C. will be held on 5th September 2015 at Sunningdale Golf Club. Berkshire. Around 50 people are expected to attend including the Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Berkshire. The unveiling will be performed by Admiral James Perowne and Lt Cdr Boyle's godson. Anyone wishing to attend please contact the Chairman.
8. Correspondence:-a) Open Letter from Association \Treasurer.


The Chairman asked to comment on the letter that the national Treasurer had put out,(which has been forwarded to all members). This letter is in response to  comments on 'Facebook' about the N.M.C. and the way that the Association is being run. This letter was read out by the Chairman to all members present.


He also read out a copy of a letter from Beds & Herts branch, sent to the National Treasurer, after his letter was discussed at their meeting.This was a letter of support for him and to voice their disgust. "We as a branch agree that you and the committee are doing a fantastic job, and have our full support. We also suggest that certain people putting these comments on 'Facebook' should either try to get on the committee to see if they can do any better. In other words "Put up or shut up. You have the Beds & Herts full support, keep up the good work". The Chairman also referred to an E-mail passed to him by the secretary that was received from the Hull branch. this e-mail was sent to all Association Secretaries, and concerns points brought up at their meeting regarding the voting at the National Conference in March 2015. The Chairman intends to read and digest together with Rick Elrick, an N.M.C. member, and then discuss its content at our next meeting.


At this point J.Horton said that if the Hull branch are bad mouthing the Association, then do we really want them to visit. The Chairman said that it was too late as a letter of acceptance had been received. But warned all members that their visit is a social one and not to get involved in discussions regarding their thoughts..



b) Cenotaph Parade.

Members were informed that if they were attending the Cenotaph Parade in London, passes could be obtained from Ian Mackenzie-one pass per person, plus minder if required.




c) Association 2016 Diaries


Cost for 2016 diaries is £2.20 each. It was agreed to order 20. Andrew Jeffrey has volunteered to order them again this year.




d) We Remember Submariners pins.


The letter from John Bradbury was read, asking if our branch could support this cause, that was created in 2011 after the murder of Lt Cdr Ian Molyneux. The aim is to provide wreaths for as many deceased shipmates as is possible and to provide monetary support to the R.N.B.T's Submarine Memorial fund. Money is also used to support submariners in need. This cause is supported by R.A.S.M. Admiral Perowne and Mrs Gill Molyneux. It was decided to send for 10 pins on a no sale return basis. Secretary to order.



e) Embankment Parade.

Embankment Parade security is at a heightened level, membership cards to be carried, members will be able to vouch for their family/friends. Tickets also available for seats for elderly/disabled, it was decided to send for two of these tickets.
9. Secretary's report:-a) Unpaid members

Regarding unpaid members, there are 4. The secretary has E-mailed these 4 members asking for their intentions, whether to remain members or not. No response has been received. the secretary suggested that as we are getting an up to date website, then the information on it should be up to date. Therefore these 4 should be taken off our members list. M.Williams offered to make contact with P.Wilderspin and the Chairman will attempt to contact the other 3. If all fails they should be referred to the Dolphin Branch via Keith Bishop, Association Membership Secretary.



b) Webmasters request for photo's.


Members were asked AGAIN to send their "then and now" photo's to Dave Bussey. The Chairman instructed the secretary to remind ALL members to respond.                                                                      
10. Treasurer's report:-



Monthly Statement 16/08/2015



Opening Balance

£3,217.33



Meeting collection

       26.60



A.F.D. collection

      151.69



Monies paid out last month



Standard Bearers Accom UJC         65.00



Total Balance


£3,330.62.



Amount collected at this meeting   £46.35

11. Social Secretary's report:- . a) Arboretum Trip


The Chairman was disappointed that the Arboretum trip was binned  at the last meeting as there were quite a few looking forward to going. a trip to H.M.S. Trincomalee at Hartlepool was proposed, and it was decided to leave that until next year. The date for the Arboretum trip is the 15th September, agreed by members present.




b) Families Social with Hull and Nottingham.


Hull have replied, 8 to attend, we are still waiting for numbers from Nottingham. The Chairman suggested that we have some form of entertainment, M.Williams informed him to get in touch  with Lincoln Management Group, to arrange entertainment. It was also decided to invite the Sheffield Branch to our social as well.

The Chairman invited all to a B.B.Q. he is holding at his home next Saturday 22nd.at 1400, the cost is £5 per head. Funds raised will go towards a Mobile Chemotherapy unit.
12. Welfare report:- Jan Serdecki did not have anything to report. The secretary had received an E-mail from R.Frankish, together with his apologies he reports that he is recovering well from a cataract operation. 
13. LExSA report:-M.Williams had nothing to report regarding L.E.x.S.A. as both he and Morag (secretary) were unable to attend the last meeting. The date of the next meeting is also unknown. No official report back on our letter dated 8th July 2015, although Michael had heard that it was not welcomed by the Chairman of LExSA. Next Saturday 22nd is the day of No9 area lunch, to be held at the R.N.A. club on Coulson Road. Anyone wishing to go please let Michael know.
14. A.O.B. M.Brocklesby reported on a brilliant weekend in Plymouth at the Diesel Boat Reuniun that was well supported.
Meeting Shut at:-1340
Date of next meeting :-20th September 2015 

.
